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Traffic Commission
Chairman Charles French, 

Vice Chairman Robert Mozol, 

Alderman Jim Morgenroth, John Heckenlively,

Mark Yehlen, Nicole Larsen, Dave Wohlgemuth

4:30 PM City Hall, Room 303Monday, October 19, 2015

Call To Order

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M.

Present: Charles French, Robert Mozol, John Heckenlively, Mark Yehlen, Nhu Tran, Dave 

Wohlgemuth

Excused: Jim Morgenroth

Also Present: John Rooney

Approval of Minutes for the September 21, 2015 Meeting

The minutes of the September 21, 2015 meeting were approved as printed.  Passed 

unanimously.

New Business

1. 15-00686 Subject: Communication from the Alderman of the 4th District, on 

behalf of Kenneth Meyer (Kenny's On Main-1300 N. Main), requesting 

permission to place a crosswalk yield sign at the intersection of N. 

Main Street and Barker Street.  

Recommendation of the Traffic Commission on 9-21-15: Deferred. 

Recommendation of the Traffic Commission on 10-19-15: Receive 

and file.

Fiscal Note:  N/A

In the absence of Kenneth Meyer and Alderman Kaplan, a recommendation was 

made by Yehlen, seconded by Mozol to receive and file.  Passed unanimously.

Recommended to be Received and Filed

2. 15-00829 Subject: (Direct Referral) Communication from Robert Mozol 

requesting a policy from the Commissioner of Public Works for the 

payment of parking signs by the Racine Unified School District.

Recommendation of the Traffic Commission on 9-21-15: Deferred.
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Recommendation of the Traffic Commission on 10-19-15: 

Recommends approval of charges for sign changes to schools will be 

made for requests associated with changes to arrival and dismissal 

times and bus pick-up/drop-off locations.

Fiscal Note: There will be nominal revenue generated based on these 

requests.

Mark Yehlen submitted a memo to the Traffic Commission members regarding policy 

language to request reimbursement from school officials to change street signage in 

the vicinity of schools.  Mark noted that a reimbursement for time and materials would 

be required for schools requesting changes to parking restriction signage due to 

changes in arrival and dismissal times and bus pick-up/drop-off locations.  He noted 

there would be no charge for signage changes associated with traffic engineering 

studies provided by the Engineering Department.

After further discussion, a motion was made by Wohlgemuth, seconded by 

Heckenlively to approve.  Passed unanimously.

Recommended For Approval

Next Meeting Date - November 16, 2015 at 4:00 P.M. in Room 303 at City Hall

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:38 P.M.

If you are disabled and have accessibility needs or need information interpreted for 

you, please contact the Department of Public Works, (262) 636-9122, at least 48 hours 

prior to this meeting.
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